Ministry of Children, Community and Social Services

Ministère des Services à l'enfance et des Services sociaux et communautaires

Minister's Office

Bureau du Ministre

438 University Avenue

7th Floor

Toronto, Ontario

M7A 1N3

438, avenue University 7º étage Toronto, Ontario M7A 1N3

Tel.: (416) 325-5225 Tél.: (416) 325-5225 Fax: (416) 325-5240 Téléc.: (416) 325-5240

October 3, 2019

Ms. Janet Gawne
Interim Chair
NOSDA Executive Committee
NOSDA
jlgawne@gmail.com
Mr. Nick Stewart
Executive Director
nick.stewart@nosda.net

Dear Ms. Gawne and Mr. Stewart:

I am writing to let you know about some important updates to social assistance.

Earlier this year, we announced changes to Ontario Works (OW), Ontario Disability Support Program (ODSP), and the Transition Child Benefit (TCB). After careful consideration, these programs will continue in their current form to all recipients in accordance with existing policies and regulations.

We are contacting all Transition Child Benefit recipients to inform them through a targeted letter telling them that the TCB will continue in its current form. Additionally, we are encouraging them to call their caseworker with any questions.

We will make every effort to contact all recipients of the Transition Child Benefit in a timely manner.

While providing for the continuity of services for people receiving social assistance, we are focusing on the broader plan to improve social assistance and employment programs so that everyone can contribute to the success of our province.



As a valued stakeholder, we appreciate your support in letting people know about these changes.

Sincerely,

Todd Smith Minister